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Migrant Smuggling from Bangladesh to India 

1) Introduction 

 Migrant smuggling is defined as “the procurement, in order to obtain, directly or indirectly, a 
financial or other material benefit, of the illegal entry of a person into a state party of which the 
person is not a national”. 

 United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime notes, “Migrant smuggling affects countries of origin, 
transit and destination” 

 Problem of rampant cattle smuggling has made the Indo-Bangladesh border a dangerous place for 
ordinary people. 

2) Reasons for illegal migration 

 The key reasons for illegal migration include job opportunities, medical treatment and visits to 
families on the Indian side of the border 

 The Indo-Bangladesh land border along the Gojadanga village, which stretches 3 km, is completely 
unfenced 

 This makes it extremely vulnerable to illegal migration from Bangladesh. 

 this is one of the densest borders in the world making it impossible to monitor every activity 

 It is expected that due to sea-level rises in the future many millions of Bangladeshis will flee to 
India, exacerbating further the ongoing disputes between India and Bangladesh. 

 Environmental crisis and the increasing impacts of climate change in Bangladesh have become 
important causes of cross-border migration to the Indian Sundarbans Region in search of food and 
shelter. 

 Because of the supply of cheap labour from Bangladesh, political parties in the Indian Border States 
encourage this illegal infiltration. 

3) smuggling across the border 

 Migrant smuggling from Bangladesh is a critical issue along the Gojadanga border.  

 Hardly any cases of human trafficking have been detected in the past few years 

 A few years back, cattle smuggling was rampant along the border, now it has drastically reduced 

 Smuggling of Phensedyl cough syrup does take place from India to Bangladesh. 

 The cross-national touts/migrant smugglers are set free after a sentence of few months. 

 Indian laws barely penalise traffickers adequately.  

 Due to poverty some villagers have made migrant smuggling their profession 

 Bases in the bordering villages take advantage of a similar cultural, religious and linguistic character. 
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 There is constant demand for cows in Bangladesh so cattle smuggling is high in the area 

 one of the reasons for smuggling is the nexus between criminals and officials 

  fake Indian currency notes originating in Pakistan that are pushed in through the Bangladesh 
border 

 There are a large number of touts working to ensure cross-overs 

4) Monsoon impact on Bangladesh border 

 Come monsoon, smuggling is on the rise across the riverine border of Bangladesh and India 

 Besides cattle smuggling, militants might also utilise this opportunity to cross the international 
border. 

 riverine border remains the preferred route for smugglers — to ferry cattle, drugs and people 

 Since the river, during monsoons, damages man-made constructions such as borders, fences and 
border outposts. This makes the creation of a permanent border impossible. 

 Frequent floods, tropical cyclones and storm surges have had a colossal impact on Bangladesh’s 
coastal population. 

  These are causing widespread landlessness, unemployment, income disparities and degradation of 
human habitat. 

5) Policy recommendations 

 The opening of a legal channel of migration may be the most feasible option that would entitle 
them to receive the minimum wage and other entitlements of Indian workers. 

 Thailand has such MOU with Burma, Cambodia and Laos that entitle migrant workers in Thailand to 
receive equal wages and benefits. 

 Climate change adaptation requires assessment of vulnerability and proper mitigation planning to 
minimise the impacts of sea-level rise. 

 India must offer humanitarian assistance to these effectively stateless people through bilateral 
negotiations with Bangladesh. 

 India may absorb some of these crisis migrants or give them the status of refugees. 

 India and Bangladesh should work bilaterally to solve this issue. 

 The global community needs to extend support to climate refugees and assist them in obtaining 
protected status under international law. 

6) Solution 

 Fencing along the border may help reduce illegal migration and other illegal activities 

 It “requires the collaborative response of all” and strong multi-agency cooperation.  
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 It further requires a multi-dimensional and comprehensive response, which focuses on addressing 
the socioeconomic root causes of irregular migration, and the prosecution of those who commit 
smuggling-related crimes. 

 speed boats along the international border and install propeller machines in some vehicles, which 
will allow to increase vigilance along the border 

 Quick action against those found guilty is the biggest deterrent. 

 We need smart fencing, We need cameras at the border day and night, motion sensors, and 
tamper-proof alarm systems 

 Many villages lie right on the border. We have to shift these villages behind the fence 

 Human security will be the most important agenda item for Indian-Bangladeshi relations in the 
coming decades. 

 


